
Dear Holliston Parents/Guardians and Staff: 

               Just moments ago, Governor Charlie Baker announced that all Massachusetts school 
buildings will remain closed for the remainder of the 2019-2020 school year due to the current 
COVID-19 pandemic.  While many of us expected this announcement, the reality that teachers 
and students will not physically be returning to their classroom for the remainder of this school 
year elicits a number of powerful emotions, including anger, frustration, fear, anxiety, sadness 
and loss.  This is a normal reaction to the loss of normalcy we are all experiencing. 

Over the course of the coming weeks, every one of us, parents, staff and students, will feel many 
if not all of these emotions and probably more.  For this reason alone, it is critical that we 
continue to focus our efforts on our Remote Learning work to ensure we remain connected with 
each other and to minimize the impact of this new reality on our students and their 
growth.  While our school buildings are closed, the 2019-2020 school year is not over!  We 
will continue to execute and adjust our Remote Learning efforts to meet the needs of our students 
for the remainder of the school year.  I encourage and expect all students to engage in those 
activities to the extent they are able.  

Over the course of the coming weeks, we will be announcing decisions regarding the status of 
our traditional end-of-year activities and other important issues that arise as a result of this 
announcement.  In the meantime, please continue to keep your families safe during this 
pandemic. 

Respectfully, 

Bradford L. Jackson, Ed.D. 
Superintendent of Schools 

 


